
Catherine Chang

From: Catherine Chang
Sent: Thursday, May 19, 2016 6:04 PM
To: 'Richards, Jennifer'
Subject: RE: FOIA request - Chicago Tribune
Attachments: Inv_16041_from_Radon_Detection_Specialists_Inc_4092.pdf

Dear Ms. Smith Richards, 
 
Thank you for writing to Pleasantdale School District 107 with your request for information, dated on May 13, 
2016 pursuant to the Illinois Freedom of Information Act, 5 ILCS 140/1 et seq. Your specific requests, and the 
District’s response to each request, are as follows: 
 

- Records of all requests to test for lead in water in district-owned or leased facilities. 
The District has not received any requests to test for lead in district-owned facilities. 
  

- Records of the results of all tests for lead in water in district-owned or leased facilities. 
The District has not tested for lead in water in district-owned facilities. 
 

- Records of all contracts related to water-quality testing and records of payments to those vendors 
performing such testing in district buildings. 
The District tested for radon in water at Pleasantdale Elementary School on April 19, 2016 and the 
record of payment to Radon Detection Specialists, Inc. is attached.  
 

Sincerely, 
Catherine Chang 
Freedom of Information Officer 
Pleasantdale School District 107 
708-784-2172 
 
cc: Board of Education 
     Dr. Palzet, Superintendent 
 
 
From: Richards, Jennifer [mailto:jrichards@chicagotribune.com]  
Sent: Friday, May 13, 2016 5:04 PM 
To: foia officer 
Subject: FOIA request - Chicago Tribune 
 
 
 
May 13, 2016 
 
 
Dr. David Palzet 
Pleasantdale SD 107 
7450 Wolf Rd 
Burr Ridge 60527 7714 
 
Dr. David Palzet: 
 



In accordance with the Illinois Freedom of Information Act (5 ILCS 140), I hereby request your office provide access to 
the following public records from Pleasantdale SD 107 relating to water quality testing and associated environmental 
testing contracts dating back to July 1, 2012: 
 

- Records of all requests to test for lead in water in district-owned or leased facilities. 
- Records of the results of all tests for lead in water in district-owned or leased facilities. 
- Records of all contracts related to water-quality testing and records of payments to those vendors performing 

such testing in district buildings. 
 

If these public records are maintained electronically, please provide them in that format. If this is data tracked in a 
spreadsheet or database, please provide it in its native database format.  In addition, please provide the records as they 
become available.  
 
In the unlikely event that you claim any portion of the above public records to be exempt from disclosure under 5 ILCS 
140, in writing please (i) identify which portion or portions you claim are exempt and the statutory provision or 
provisions you contend apply; (ii) set forth the reasons for your conclusion that such portion or portions are exempt; and 
(iii) release the remainder of such records for inspection and copying, redacting only the portion or portions you claim 
are exempt. 
 
Please feel free to call or email me to discuss this request. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Jennifer Smith Richards 
312-222-5430 
jrichards@chicagotribune.com 


